
LEVERETT TAX RELIEF COMMITTEE 
MINUTES OF MARCH 25, 2017 

 
Present:  Shirley Thomas, Jason Noschese, Judy Weinthaler 
Not in attendance:  Don Robinson, Jim Hicks 
 
We did not approve minutes of March 4 until the full committee is present. 
 
Discussed the need to make the application and application process clearer.  Jim is talking to 
the Assessors about possible changes outlined at the last meeting and we will delay this 
discussion until the next meeting to receive his report.   
 
Discussed need to publicize both the need for funds and availability of tax relief.  We outlined 
an article for the next Town Newsletter (deadline April 15) and Judy will send out drafts to the 
Committee.  Timing is good since tax bills will be sent in the next few days and are due May 1. 
 
Discussed a presentation at Town Meeting April 29.  Judy and Shirley will not be there so 
hopefully Don and Jim can make a presentation about the need for funds and possibly use the 
Newsletter article as a handout. 
 
At future meetings we want to continue work on the application and develop a guide of some 
short that describes the process.  Shirley is contacting Lisa about putting this and other 
information about our committee on the Town website. 
 
Possible dates for next meeting:  April 1 or 15 
 
Minutes submitted by Judy Weinthaler 


